

Provincial Ombudsman 750-500 Portage Ave. Winnipeg, MB

September 28, 2012

Dear Mel Holley,

I am writing to you today to file a complaint over Manitoba Hydro's refusal to release details on a First Nation employee that was terminated for "altering invoices" payable to Manitoba Hydro.

As you can see in Exhibit A, Manitoba Hydro disclosed the following in its 2010-11 Annual Report:

"A First Nation terminated an employee for altering invoices payable to the corporation."

In Exhibit B, you will see that I attempted to gain information on the incident, but was refused all details surrounding the event by Manitoba Hydro.

While we understand names may not be disclosed, we feel it is unacceptable for Manitoba Hydro to refuse to disclose any documentation or information on the situation in question.

Sincerely,

Colin Craig

Colin Craig,

Prairie Director – Canadian Taxpayers Federation